Beeston Community Forum

Annual Report for the year 2011/2012



The Thirteenth Annual General Meeting- 1st December  2011

The meeting was attended by Councillor Peter Gruen, the Deputy Leader of Leeds City Council, representing the Leeds City Council Labour Group, Councillor Stewart Golton, the Leader of the Leeds City Council Liberal Democrat Group and Councillor Adam Ogilvie, representing the three Leeds City Councillors for Beeston and Holbeck Ward. The following officers and committee were elected, each unopposed

	Chair
	Christine Thornton

	Vice Chair
	Richard Bell

	Treasurer
	Bill Birch

	Secretary
	Robert Winfield

	Other Committee Members
	Doris Brooke        John Fenton

Kathleen Fenton   John Hodgson

Eleanor Lister       Mick Mason          Mark Parry            Greg Turton




Nicola Watkis stepped down from the Committee, which was joined for the first time by Eleanor Lister. The Committee was otherwise unchanged. On 2nd February, Arthur Kirby, a former Chairman of the Southleigh Residents Association, was co-opted to the Committee. John Hodgson resigned from the Committee on 16th February. Eleanor Lister resigned from the Committee on 17th October. She had recently become a mother and had recognised that it would be difficult for her to attend meetings, particularly as her husband works on Thursday evenings. 





Meetings 

The table below shows the dates of Forum meetings and the details of guest speakers. The Forum voted to organise a Special Meeting on 28th June dealing with the planning applications by Tesco Stores Limited and Asda Stores Limited. 

	Date
	Guest Speaker(s)
	Topic

	5th January 2012
	Sally Pinder, Asda Stores Limited 

Richard Anderson, Anderson Communications

Steve Moss, AECOM  
	Planning application by Asda Stores Limited for a store on Old Lane 

	2nd February 2012 
	Helen Westerman, NSPCC

St.Clair Brown, Leeds City Council Youth Services 
	Childrens’ issues 

	 1st March 2012 


	Kevin Paynes, Secondary School Improvement Advisor, Leeds City Council 

Stuart Gosney, Capacity Planning and Sufficiency Lead, Leeds City Council

David Gurney, Head Teacher, Cockburn High School 

Peter Nuttall, Director of Community Involvement, Cockburn High School 
	Education issues 

	5th April 2012 
	Martin Farrington, Head of Development, Leeds City Council 

Andrew Hall, Head of Transport Policy, Leeds City Council

Councillor Richard Lewis, Executive Board Member for Development, Leeds City Council 
	Proposal for a Park and Ride Scheme at Elland Road

	10th May 2012 
	 Russell Martin, Highways Maintenance Manager, Leeds City Council 
	Highways issues

	7th June 2012  
	Dave Pearson , West Yorkshire Passenger Transport Authority (‘Metro’) 

Graham Riley, First Leeds
	Buses

	28th June 2012 

(Special Meeting)  
	Deborah Hayeems, Corporate Affairs Manager, Tesco Stores Limited 

Pete Wrathmell, IPB Communications

Michelle Bath, DPP Planning

 Philip Bartram, Asda Stores Limited

Sally Pinder, Asda Stores Limited 

Mark Finch, Asda Stores Limited 

Richard Anderson, Anderson Communications 
	Planning applications by Asda Stores Limited and Tesco Stores Limited for stores on Old Lane

	5th July 2012 
	Councillor Keith Wakefield, Leader, Leeds City Council 
	General Issues 

	2nd August 2012 
	Tom Smith, Locality Manager, South and Outer East Leeds, Leeds City Council 
	Refuse Issues 

	6th September 2012 
	Rt. Hon. Hilary Benn, Member of Parliament for Leeds Central 
	General Issues 

	4th October 2012 
	No guest speaker 
	Open Forum 

	1st November 2012 
	Gerald Jennings, Land Securities 

Tim Flanagan, Land Securities 
	Plans for White Rose Shopping Centre 





Committee Meetings

The Committee continued to meet on a regular basis, generally on the third Thursday of each month, but with the May meeting on 24th May, the November meeting on 22nd November  and no meeting in August. Meetings took place at the homes of Bill Birch and Christine Thornton to whom we extend our thanks for their hospitality

South Leeds Life Live Blog

A live blog of the Forum meeting which was posted on the South Leeds Life website started at the last AGM. After discussion within the Forum , this was discontinued’


Planning applications by Asda Stores Limited and Tesco Stores Limited  

For most of the year, the Forum was frustrated about the repeated delays in determining these planning applications. Following the appearance at the January Forum meeting by representatives of Asda Stores Limited, and a number of organisations assisting them in relation to the planning application, the Forum voted to adopt an even handed approach to the two planning applications. We therefore wrote to the Leeds City Council Development Department signifying our willingness to withdraw our holding objection to the Asda planning application, provided Asda were willing to abide by a number of conditions similar to those which Tesco had accepted. (We had previously indicated a willingness to withdraw our objection to the Tesco planning application provided Tesco agreed to these conditions). Several months later, Asda agreed to accept these conditions. 

It was our understanding that the delays in consideration of the planning applications resulted from the need by planning officers to consider a report by Colliers International commissioned by Leeds City Council. Our efforts to obtain answers to a number of questions about the impact of the Colliers International were fruitless as a number of letters to Councillors and council officers received no reply. 

The May Forum meeting voted to hold a Special Meeting of the Forum to give representatives of Asda and Tesco the opportunity to update Forum members about the plan. It was also decided to invite representatives of the Leeds City Council Development Department and Colliers International. Our e mail to Colliers International inviting them to the meeting (which took place on 28th June) was apparently ignored; they neither replied to the e mail nor sent a representative to it. No representative of the Development Department was able to attend. They instead sent an astonishing e mail which stated that the site of the proposed Tesco store is occupied by a mill building. This is a serious factual inaccuracy; the building on the Tesco site was, in fact, demolished several years ago and was, in any event, never a mill. This led to coverage in the ‘Yorkshire Evening Post’ under the headline ‘Non-existent mill to be flattened , say planners’. The Forum took the view that this error seriously undermined the credibility of the Development Department. We also expressed our concerns that the Department continued to consider the views of Colliers International despite the fact that they were unwilling, or unable to defend their views at a public meeting of local residents. It is significant that at our Special Meeting, both Asda and Tesco were highly critical in the delays which had taken place, and compared the Leeds City Council Development Department unfavourably with planning departments elsewhere. The Forum voted (with one vote against) to express our concerns about the conduct of the Development Department and (with only six votes against) to support the principle that there should be a new supermarket in Beeston, without taking a position as to whether this should be provided by Asda, Tesco or both. 

The Forum was very strongly of the belief that the planning applications should be determined on the basis of the views of local residents, rather than the views of consultants who do not live in the area, and who therefore do not have to live with the consequences of the decision about the planning application. The Forum took a decision to write to the leaders of the three major political parties on Leeds City Council, and Hilary Benn MP , to express our concerns about the Development Department’s conduct in relation to the planning applications. 

The planning applications were finally discussed by a plans panel meeting on 8th November. Despite an officers recommendation that both planning applications should be rejected, the members of the relevant plans panel took the view that they were minded to agree to both applications. They voted not to accept the officer recommendation and to defer the application for further negotiation. We look forward to these planning applications being determined in the New Year. 

Proposals for a Park and Ride Scheme at Elland Road 

The Forum continued to be concerned about proposals for a Park and Ride Scheme at Elland Road, and voted to oppose such a scheme. We feel that such a scheme would increase traffic congestion and pollution in Beeston without bringing any compensatory benefits to local residents. We also feel that the proposed scheme would be too close to Leeds City Centre to be effective, and would be unlikely to raise revenue for companies involved in any scheme. We noted that Neil Holt of Metro (who has since retired) told the Forum meeting in November 2009 that Metro was opposed to a Park and Ride scheme at Elland Road as the location is too close to Leeds City Centre and that it would be unlikely to raise revenue. We also note that in 2009, Leeds City Council employed professional consultants to examine 40 potential sites for a Park and Ride Scheme. The consultants reached the conclusion that other sites were more suitable than Elland Road. We believe that the real reason why Leeds City Council is keen to develop a Park and Ride Scheme at Elland Road is that as Leeds City Council already owns the land, it could be developed at minimal cost to the Council. We note that the council has, indeed, described this as a ‘Win Win situation’ for them. We produced a number of leaflets explaining our opposition to the Park and Ride Scheme. A number of these were given out on our stall at the Beeston Festival on 9th June. The remaining leaflets were then delivered to households  in streets which are local to the proposed scheme. Members of the Committee have also collected signatures for a petition opposing the scheme. The Committee has also had discussions about how we can take the campaign forward in the New Year.  





Miscellaneous

The Forum held a stall at the Beeston Festival which took place at Cross Flatts Park on Saturday 9th June. We thank  John Fenton, Mark Parry, John Peckham, Greg Turton, Robert Winfield and Arthur Kirby for helping on the stall. 

During the year, the Forum was approached by Steve and Georgina Crawford , the owners of Crawford’s Fish and Chip Shop, who expressed concerns about the impact on their business of vehicle parking around their shop. The Forum has assisted with a resolution of this matter. 

The July Forum meeting was attended by Zeb Ahmed of Aspiring Communities, who described the plans of his organisation for an Islamic Learning Centre on the site of the Ice Pak factory on Barkly Road. However the concerns of a number of local residents about the plans led to the Forum taking a decision to invite Zeb Ahmed to a further Forum meeting in the new year. 

The Forum opposed licenses to sell alcohol at Apple International Foods, Cross Flatts Grove, and to extend the hours during which alcohol can be sold by Bal Newsagents, Dewsbury Road. 

At the August Forum meeting, a number of local residents expressed concerns about plans by Cockburn  School to build an all weather football pitch on the site of the school. Subsequently, the relevant planning application was withdrawn by the school, which intends to submit a new planning application intended to address the concerns of residents. 

The Forum continues to be represented on the Beeston Village Community Centre Users Committee by Doris Brooke and Robert Winfield. A number of concerns expressed by the Forum, notably in relation to the lack of heating and the cleanliness of the kitchen , were addressed. 

The Forum website at www.beestonforum.btck.co.uk continues to be updated and maintained by Robert Winfield 

The neighbourhood policing team continues to attend the Forum on a regular basis. 




 Vote of Thanks 

The team of Forum members (led by Doris Brooke, Mick Mason and Mary Mason) who serve tea and biscuits following meetings of the Forum

• Edna Newton, for her work in organising the raffle

• The team of Forum members, led by John Fenton, who has helped publicise Forum

meetings, by circulating and distributing posters, designed by Richard Bell to whom we also extend our thanks. 

Councillors David Congreve, Angela Gabriel and Adam Ogilvie, who continue support the

Forum by attending meetings 

